
ACCESSIBILITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

MINUTES 
 

 
Thursday, March 7, 2019, at 10:00 a.m. 

South Georgian Bay Community Health Centre Board Room 
45th Street & Ramblewood, Wasaga Beach 

ATTENDANCE:            Fred Heyduk, Chair 
            Michelle Heyduk, Secretary 

        Laura Borland, Deputy Clerk 
        Kathy Loosemore 
        Bruce Galbraith 
        Kevin Stevenson 
        Jennifer Bieniek 
        Vic De Francesco 

                   John Robbins 
            Councillor Mark Kinney 
 
REGRETS:           Al Davidson 
 
GUESTS:           K. Lalonde, Director of Public Works 
            C. Roos, Director Recreation/Events/Facilities 
            S. Harrington-Slade, Planner 
            J. Regan, Municipal Law Enforcement Officer 
            R. Ivak, Municipal Law Enforcement Officer 
 
1.    CALL TO ORDER  

 
The Chair called the meeting to Order at 10:00 a.m.  
 

2. DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTEREST – None  
 

3. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING –February 14, 2019 
 

MOVED BY   Kathy Loosemore 
SECONDED BY  Bruce Galbraith 
 
Resolved that the Accessibility Advisory Committee minutes of February 14, 
2019 be accepted, as presented. 

 
4. DEPUTATIONS/PRESENTATIONS  
 
5.       UNFINISHED BUSINESS –   
 
6. SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS – None 
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7. NEW BUSINESS  
 

By-law Department:  The accessibility advisory committee had questions 
regarding municipal enforcement of handicapped parking in Wasaga 
Beach. The Officers in attendance addressed questions and concerns of 
Committee members. It was then; 
 
MOVED BY :   Vic  De Francesco 
SECONDED BY:  Kevin  Stevenson 
 
Resolved that the Accessibility Advisory Committee vote on requesting a 
report on this issue of free parking for people with Accessible Permits to 
come forward to a future meeting. 
 
Planning Department:  Mrs. Harrington-Slade was in attendance on behalf 
of the planning Department to address questions and concerns of 
Committee members.  
 
Recreation/Events/Facilities Department: Mr. Roos advised Committee 
members of new plans and events for Wasaga Beach, including the new 
multiuse building/arena to come. Mr. Roos addressed questions and 
concerns of Committee members. 
 
Public Works Department:  Mr. Lalonde was in attendance on behalf of 
the Public Works Department and addressed questions and concerns of 
Committee members in regards to snow removal, sidewalks, transit, etc.  

 
a) Staff Update – Deputy Clerk 

- Reminder of the HR packages to be signed by new members of 
Committee and returned a.s.a.p.  

- Booth sign up at the fair in September at the G.N.E. is now 
completed. Same time and same place as last year. 

- In-School  Program for accessibility will take place  at the schools 
on May 27th and May 28th,2019 and we will hold our meeting in 
April  for scheduling the shifts and booths. 
 

b) Councilor Update:   
- Councillor Kinney addressed members of Committee as the 

Council rep for this Committee and answered questions.  
 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
 
Our next meeting will be on April 4, 2019 

  
ADJOURNMENT     
The Chair adjourned the meeting at 11:00 a.m.    


